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SUBJECT

Briefing 2013-B0032 is an update on the arena proposal.

BACKGROUND

On October 15, 2012, the City of Seattle and King County Councils approved a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) and Interlocal Agreement (ILA) setting forth a process for making future decisions related to the development and operation of a proposed arena in SODO.[footnoteRef:1]  [1: King County Ordinance 17433 and Seattle Ordinance 124019] 


A number of conditions precedent must be satisfied before the arena transaction can proceed further, including (i) acquisition of an NBA team with a non-relocation agreement in place, (ii) completion of an economic impact analysis and determination by the City and County whether to proceed with or without additional or revised conditions, (iii) completion of the State Environmental Policy Act process (SEPA) and determination by the City and County whether to proceed with or without additional or revised conditions, (iv) and approval of an Umbrella Agreement and other transaction documents by the City and County Councils.  

This briefing will provide an update on arena-related activities that have been underway since the Councils' approval of the MOU and ILA last fall.

UPDATE ON ARENA-RELATED ACTIVITIES

National Basketball Association (NBA) Team Acquisition

According to news reports, Chris Hansen negotiated the purchase of 65 percent of the Sacramento Kings based on a total franchise value of $525 million. A request has been filed with the NBA for approval of the sale and to allow the team to be relocated to Seattle for the 2013-2014 season. 

Since then, a Sacramento ownership group has come forward with an alternate proposal. The details of the offer have not been made public. The NBA has reportedly scheduled a meeting on April 3rd to hear presentations on each of the offers.

The NBA is expected to make a decision on the sale and relocation of the team at its April 19th Board of Governors meeting. If the sale and relocation to Seattle are approved, the team would begin play at Key Arena this fall.

Economic Impact Analysis

The MOU calls for completion of an economic impact analysis:

"The Analysis shall study the net economic costs and benefits of the construction and operation of the Arena in the geographical areas that would be affected by the construction and operation of the Arena and shall consider all relevant segments of the economy that would be affected by the construction and operation of the Arena, including without limitation retail, commercial, industrial and freight transportation. The Analysis shall include, without limitation, study of (a) the net changes in employment, wages, economic activity and tax revenues; (b) the net effects on Port of Seattle economic activity; (c) the net effects on the overall regional economy and the Arena’s compatibility with regional economic development plans; and (d) the net effects on women owned and minority-owned businesses."

A team comprised of staff for the Mayor, County Executive, City and County Councils evaluated six consultant proposals and selected a Los Angeles-based consultant, ProForma Advisors, to conduct the economic impact analysis. 

The analysis is underway and is scheduled to be completed at the end of April. The economic impact analysis is also expected to be included as part of the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS). 

Pursuant to the MOU, after completion of the economic impact analysis, the City and County Councils are to determine by vote whether to proceed with the project with or without any additional or revised conditions. 

SEPA Process

Through the MOU, the Parties agreed that a full SEPA review[footnoteRef:2] would be required before the respective councils could take action on approving any final documents that would obligate the governments to participate in the Project.  As stated in the MOU, before the governments could consider authorizing the final transaction documents, the respective councils must consider the results of the Final EIS "to determine whether it would be appropriate to proceed with or without additional or revised conditions (to the Project), based on the completed SEPA review."   [2:  Pursuant to the MOU, the SEPA review includes: "consideration of one or more alternative sites, a comprehensive traffic impact analysis, impacts to freight mobility, Port terminal operations, and identification of possible mitigating actions, such as improvements to freight mobility, and improved pedestrian connections between the Arena and the International District light rail station, the Stadium light rail station, the SODO light rail station, and Pioneer Square." This section contemplated that one alternative would be a "no action" alternative and another alternative would be a site at Seattle Center.] 


On October 25, 2012, Seattle, as the lead SEPA agency, issued a determination of significance on the Project. The City retained URS, a national consulting firm with expertise in environmental review, to assist it in conducting the SEPA review.  In scoping the EIS, the City held three public meetings to gather comments on specific environmental impacts, issues, and alternatives which should be addressed in the EIS.[footnoteRef:3]   [3:  November 8th and 14th for general public comment and November 13th for public agencies and tribes to provide comment.] 


As City staff reported to the City Council on February 25, 2013, the scoping process is complete and the draft EIS is expected to be completed in early June. The draft EIS will detail how the environment (both natural and built) would be affected by development at the SODO location and alternative sites, the significant environmental impacts, and possible mitigation of those impacts.

The final EIS is anticipated to be completed the first week of November.   

Transaction Documents & Umbrella Agreement

City, County and representatives for ArenaCo are working to negotiate Transaction Documents and the Umbrella Agreement. These detailed agreements will provide far greater specificity than the MOU. 

The councils would have the opportunity to determine through their vote on the Transaction Documents and Umbrella Agreement whether or not to proceed with or without any additional or revised conditions based on the results of the SEPA process. 
The MOU specifies that the City and County councils must consider the results of the Final EIS before approving the Transaction Documents and Umbrella Agreement. Because the Final EIS is not expected to be issued until November, council action would not occur until late this year or sometime next year.

Also worth noting is that if, after considering the economic impact analysis and EIS, the City and County choose to proceed in partnering with ArenaCo to develop and operate the arena, the City and County would ultimately own the arena and the land. As such, the City and County are currently conducting due diligence of the project site and the City is working to engage an operations and design consultant to assist in the City's and County's review of schematic designs for the arena.
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